



L. G. EVERIST, INC.

7321 E 88TH AVE., SUITE 200
HENDERSON, CO 80640
303.287.4656
WWW.LGEVERIST.COM

June 15, 2020

Mr. Eric Scott
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215
Denver, CO 80203
eric.scott@state.co.us (sent via email 06/15/2020, hard copy to follow via USPS)

RE: Request for Extension of Decision Date for 112 Permit Application
SITE: Ragsdale Reservoirs, DRMS Permit # M-2020-007

Dear Mr. Scott:

The applicant, L.G. Everist, Inc., requests to extend the decision date of the 112 Permit Application for Ragsdale Reservoirs, DRMS Permit # M-2020-007. The applicant would like to extend the decision date for the above-named amendment for 2 weeks - from the date of June 18, 2020, to July 2, 2020.

The applicant submitted the second Adequacy Response as requested by June 11. In our second adequacy response, we believed we had addressed all the remaining issues noted by the Division. However, we've just received your third Adequacy Request (dated 06/15/20) and will work quickly to respond, so that we can address the remaining issues, and get this permit approved within this two-week extension.

With the pre-op inspection scheduled for June 17th, this extension will also give the Division more time to complete the inspection report. Please note that the applicant requested scheduling a pre-op inspection starting in early April, but was told that field inspections were suspended due to Covid-19 restrictions.

If you have any questions, or need anything else regarding this extension request, please feel free to contact me (office - 303-286-2247, cell - 303-514-2778, email - lmshults@lgeverist.com). Thank you.

Sincerely,

Lynn Mayer Shults
Regulatory Manager

cc: Matthew Noteboom, L.G. Everist, Inc.
Stevan O'Brian, Environment, Inc.